
Curses in the bloodline, how to cancel them. 
  
Preface: I had a dream from God that my great grandfather through 
negligence has hurt someone and because he hurt someone, there is a 
present-day verdict and judgment against me. I very quickly knew what God 
was saying. Your great grandfather literally did something that damaged 
somebody he didn't mean to do but through his negligence he damaged 
somebody and the Lord spoke to me and he said, through your great 
grandfather's negligence, he stole someone's dreams away. Therefore, the 
devil has had the legal right to steal your dreams away. In other words, 
steal my destiny. I repented before the Lord for any place I had walked 
in negligence, but I also repented for negligence in my bloodline, and I 
really repented for any and all negligence of my great grandfather that 
had allowed somebody else to be hurt. I remember as I'm praying, I could 
feel the sorrow in my heart for what was done. I remember thinking if I 
knew who he hurt, I would go try to bring restitution, or restoration but 
I had no awareness because that that wasn't shown to me.  
 
But here's what happened. The moment I dealt with that curse within a 
matter of a week or two major rounds of breakthrough started coming to 
launch me into places of upgrade and into places of destiny. I had been 
trying to get into for years and all of a sudden it began to open up and 
I began to have the liberty to move into it. But it came because of 
revelation of something in my bloodline that the enemy was legally using 
to deny me so that a curse could land. The curse was all the broken 
promises working against me. It was like this repetitive pattern. So, you 
can usually tell a curse because it's a pattern that just keeps repeating 
itself, repeating itself repeating itself. So, we have to know how to 
deal with these curses and go before the courts of heaven. Before God as 
judge and say, Lord, we're asking and we're repenting, not only for my 
sins, but the sins and iniquity of my bloodline. Remember, this is what 
Nehemiah, Daniel all of the prophets did. In seeking to get Israel out of 
Babylonian captivity and into the promised land. Remember, they repented 
for their sins and the sins and iniquity of their forefathers? Because it 
was the iniquity of the forefathers that had allowed the enemy the legal 
right to take them captive in the first place. So if we're going to come 
out of bondage if we're going to come out of a place where we can never 
quite get into what we were built for, if we're going to come into the 
upgrade, if we're going to get the bungee cord that keeps holding us back 
broken off our back, then sometimes we have to say, Lord, any legal thing 
personally, or in my bloodline that the enemy's using, I'm asking for it 
to be removed. Because curses that are denying me of my destiny can be 
broken and can be removed. Amen.  
 
This is how we approach God: 
 
We want to approach God not just as Father, not as our friend but as 
judge because we need for him to render a verdict on our behalf in the 
court of heaven that cancels the curse. Jesus was hung on a tree, a 
wooden cross, and he died for us to remove curses.  
 
 
 
 



Prayer to remove these curses: 
 
 
I ask you God to open the courts of heaven and to hear my plea. I repent 
by the blood, I ask you to remove every legal right, that allows the 
enemy to block the fullness of my destiny.  Lord as I stand before you, 
even as Judge, I thank You, Lord. You’re our father. You're our friend. 
But I come before you now as Judge. I would ask you, Lord, as I would 
present myself before your presence, that any and every curse that would 
work against me, or would be working against my family to stop my family 
and I from fulfilling our destiny that you have written for me that it is 
the time for, God I would ask that any curse that has its roots in 
something legal that you by the blood of Jesus would forgive me and would 
cleanse me. Lord, as I stand before you, I repent for any sin and 
transgression that I am guilty of, that I personally have sinned, I am 
truly sorry before you. I ask for the blood of Jesus to cleanse me. 
Anything in my bloodline that the enemy would legally be using to stop my 
family and I from our destiny I ask for the blood of Jesus to speak for 
us. I ask for the blood of Jesus to cleanse us and to wash us even now, 
and even wash away every legal right of the enemy connected to our 
bloodline that the blood of Jesus would wash that sin and iniquity away 
so that the enemy loses every legal right to resist me from coming into 
my destiny. I am asking right now, for that to be done. I am asking right 
now for a breakthrough in my life for a new realm of breakthrough to 
come. I ask that curses are broken. The curses are removed, so I can come 
into the fullness of everything Jesus wrote in my book of destiny. Jesus 
died for that all things that pertain to life and godliness. They have 
been given to me by faith. I step now into the fullness of them, even as 
the legal right of curses are removed from my life, by the blood of 
Jesus. The devil, has no answer to the blood of the Lamb. I thank you 
Lord Jesus for Your blood that cleanses me and my bloodline and allows me 
to get the fullness of all that is mine. I receive now and I even receive 
it for my family. I receive it for my children, for my grandchildren for 
everything that is ours. Lord, I receive it now, by faith in Jesus name.  
 
Amen.  


